
 
  

April 2019 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
April 
April 20 - Cherry Blossom Drive & Poker Run, 
Start time is 9am, Walery's Pizza (west side of 
Salem).  Meet and leave from IGA store in 
North Albany at 7:30am.  $5 per hand,            
6 stops around Salem.  FUN  FUN  FUN!  Bring 
canned food for Marion Polk Food-share. 
 
April 25 - Thursday April 25 you are all  
Invited to CRUISE up to Woodburn 
to the Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival. The group 
will leave from Kohl's / Albany parking lot at 
10am. The cost is $5 per person.  There will 
be special parking for classic cars but you 
don't have to drive yours if you don't want.  
Please contact Carol Hood @541 926 3467 to 
hold a spot in the caravan to Tulip paradise. 
 
April 27 - Oregon Veterans Home Lebanon 
Car Show, 10am, 600 N 5th St., Lebanon 
 
April 28 - Corvallis Auto Swap Meet & Dust 
'em off Car Show, 8am, Benton County 
Fairgrounds, general admission $5, car 
registration $10 
 
April 30 - Club Board Meeting at Bob & Kates 
home, 6pm, 35465 Kamph Dr NE , Albany 
 
May  
May 04 - Festival of Flowers Show & Shine, 
Main Street, Jefferson, 10am - 2pm.  Meet 
and leave at Kohl's at 8:30am, Breakfast at 
Jefferson Fire Hall 7am – Noon. 
 
 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
April 2, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The pledge of allegiance was made 
and birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated with song. 
 
Returning member Larry Jones was welcomed 
back to the club. 
 
Membership:  Sheila reported that there were 
56 members in attendance.   
 
Secretaries Report:  The minutes of the 
previous board and general meetings were 
accepted as summarized. 
 
 

Friday Night Dinners 

Dinners are at 5pm. 
April 5 - Sizzler, 2148 Santiam Hwy SE, Albany 
 
April 12 - Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak Street, 
Lebanon 
 
April 19 - 1847 Bar and Grill, 505 Mullins Drive, 
Lebanon 
     
April 26 - McGraths Fish House, 350 NE Circle, 
Corvallis 
 
 

May 7 – Rollin’ Oldies general meeting 
 
May 11 – Cascade High School Car Show in 
Turner.  
 
May 18 – Keizer Fest Car Show.  
 



 
  

New Business:  The Board brought two options 
for the Linn Benton Community College 
scholarship 2019.  Option 1: $3500.00 
awarded for three $1000.00 scholarships and 
$500.00 for the emergency fund.  Option 2:  
$2500.00 awarded for two $1000.00 
scholarships and $500.00 for the emergency 
fund.  Ed Andersen made a motion that we 
adopt Option l. The motion was seconded by 
Linda Meredith.  Following discussion the 
motion passed. 
 
Car of the Month:  Carolyn Phillips car was 
chosen as Car of the Month. 
 
Attendance Award:  John Wood was given a 
$10.00 Attendance Award. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by President Dave 
Faller.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary 
Linda Stinson 
 
 
 

Cruise Masters Report:  Tom emailed the list 
of upcoming events and had copies of that list 
for members who did not receive the email. 
 
Tom has a medium size club jacket available 
for $25.00.  Contact him if you would like to 
purchase the jacket.  
 
Club members attending the Cherry Blossom 
Poker Run April 20th will meet at the IGA 
parking lot in Albany at 7:30AM. Bring canned 
goods to donate to the Marion/Polk Food 
Share. 
 
Carol Hood brought information about the 
Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival.  She will contact 
the Tulip Fest organizers about parking for 
classic cars and have Tom inform us of any 
club participation. 
 
Friday Night Dinners:  
Dinners are at 5pm. 
April 5 - Sizzler, 2148 Santiam Hwy SE, Albany 
 
April 12 - Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak Street, 
Lebanon 
 
April 19 - 1847 Bar and Grill, 505 Mullins 
Drive, Lebanon 
     
April 26 - McGraths Fish House, 350 NE Circle, 
Corvallis 
 
Webmasters Report:  Loren reported that we 
would start a new website with the name 
rollinoldiesclub.org.   
 
Sargent at Arms:  Wayne reported that there 
was $100.00 received for the Easter Basket 
brown bag drawing.   
 
Hospitality:  Linda reported that she was 
sending Thinking of You cards to Ray Oelke 
and Al Bodigheimer.  We were glad to see 
Linda Wood and Joe Stogsdill at the meeting. 
 
 

Life-Time Member Randy Burnett 
By Dottie Anderson 

 
For the month of April, this Historian is writing 
about a newly awarded Life-Time Member, 
Randy Burnett. I gave him some questions to 
answer to which I was going to write an article 
about, but this guy had a lot to say (I guess for 
being a member for 25 years you would have 
a lot to say) so I decided to do a question and 
answer form. So, here we go. 
Q:  What year did you join the Rollin' Oldies?-
A:  He joined in 1994. 

Q: How did you hear about the Rollin' Oldies?-
A:  From charter members Bryon and Kim 
Nelson. 

 



 

 

 

 

  

April Birthdays  
Loren Kuipers     2 
Gale Stogsdill     2 
Kimi Nash     3 
Dallas Womack                 13 
David Faller   24 
Joe Stogsdill   24 
Susan Angland   26 
John Wood   26 
Herb Hopper   27 
Linda Wood   28 
Don McCrary   29 
Judy Hopper   30 
April Anniversaries 
Joe & Gale Stogsdill  24 
Junior & Tammy Barker                25 
 

Q:  What made you decide on the Rollin' 
Oldies? 
A: Loved the folks, the Nelson's and the 
Carter's and just being in a car-club close to 
home (Albany), and I love going to local car-
shows. 
 
Q: How many cars have you had since joining 
the club?  
A: 13.   

1961-Mercedes Benz-220B 4dr. Sedan, 1968- 
Ford Ranchero, 1966-Olds Cutlass-2dr. 
hardtop, 1971-Ford 1/2 ton long-box p.u., 
1972-Ford 3/4 ton long-box p.u.(current), 
1954-Chevy 210 4dr Sedan, 1961-Ford 
Econoline Cargo Van, 1940-Plymouth P10 
Deluxe 4dr Sedan(current), 1972-Ford Grand 
Torino Sport-2dr., 1966-Plymouth Barracuda, 
1972- Ford Mustang-Fastback, 1967-Ford 
Mustang Coupe, 1968-Chevy 1/2 ton 
p.u.(4WD), These are '72 and older. 

Others '70s owned:  1977-VW Bug, 1974-
Opel Manta 2dr. Wagon, 1977-GMC 1/2 ton 
LB p.u., 1974-Ford ½-ton Cargo Van, 1974-
Plymouth Duster 2dr., 1976-Dodge 1-ton 
Maxi Van. 

Q:  In the Rollin' Oldies I am sure a lot has 
changed since you first joined, what would 
you like to see that would be better for the 
club?  
 
A:  First of all, everybody got older.  Age of 
vehicle entries has changed, should go back 
to '73 and older, or at most '79 and older. 
 
I've had thirteen classics ('72 and older) since 
joining the club. I never completely restored 
any of them, but hope so with the two I 
currently have, the 1940 Plymouth sedan 
and the 1972 Ford F250 p.u. 
 

With the exception of the Barracuda and the 
1940 (I'm keeping this one) all the classics 
I've owned while in the club were running 
and driving well when I sold them or traded 
them off. 
 
I truly, appreciate all of the information you 
have given me and I am quite sure our 
readers will enjoy getting to know a little 
more about you.  
 
Until next month, your Historian, Dottie 
Andersen   
 

May Birthdays 
Carol Carter    4 
Bob Morris    8 
Ken McMackin   11 
Ray Oelke   12 
Dave Claussen                                12 
Bob Whitfield   13 
Kathy Burnett   26 
Larry Angland   30 
May Anniversaries 
Randy & Kathy Burnett    1 
Ed & Dottie Andersen  17 
Randy & Linda Meredith 18 
Courtney & Kimi Nash  24 
Dave & Valerie Claussen               31 



 

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Wayne Grant 
 

 
Web Master:  Loren Kuipers 

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 
 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   
7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  
lou_dupuis@yahoo.com  
 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood 
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-990-5553 
 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
 


